
AGING REPORT - 2019

Mealsites - Berlin Senior Center, Dartford Bay Apartments, Grand River Apartments

2020
Green Lake/Prince. GL/Princeton

HDM # DONATION HDM # DONATION HDM # DONATION HDM TOTAL HDM TOTAL CONG DONATION CONG DONATION CONG DONATION CG TOTAL CG TOTAL TOTAL TOTAL

AMOUNT AMOUNT AMOUNT MEALS DONATION # SERVED AMOUNT # SERVEDAMOUNT # SERVEDAMOUNT MEALS DONATION MEALS DONATION

January 819 $2,158.08 584 $1,708.43 462 $1,455.00 1,865 $5,321.51 296 $1,046.00 127 $68.00 52 $20.00 475 $1,134.00 2,340.00 $6,455.51
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TOTALS 819 $2,158.08 584 $1,708.43 462 $1,455.00 1,865 $5,321.51 296 $1,046.00 127 $68.00 52 $20.00 475 $1,134.00 2,340.00 $6,455.51
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AGING REPORT - 2019

ELDER ABUSE Elderly Benefit Sprcialist Program 2020
REPORTED REPORTED I&A QUARTERLY REPORTS

FOOD OPEN ELD ABUSE VULNERABLE ADULT ADRC TRNG CALLS FOR OUTREACH NEW CLIENT $

PANTRY CASES CASES CASES CONTACTS HOURS EBS SPEAKING HOURS ADRC CASES SAVED

January 176 48 9 0 356 5 137 0 9 0   

February        0  0   

  

March          0   

April          0   

   

May        0  0   

 

June        0  0   

   

July          0   

  

August          0   

 

September          0   

October          0   

November          0   

December  0 0 0 0     0   

TOTAL 176 48 9 0 356 5 137 0 9 0 0 $0.00



Behavioral Health Unit—January 2020 

Outpatient Mental Health & Substance Abuse Programs- The majority of Behavioral Health clients are 

served via our outpatient clinic.  The outpatient clinic serves clients’ mental health and substance use 

disorder (AODA) needs.  

 

January 2020 Note: In general, clinic encounters continue to rise over the past several years..  The clinic 

has seen an increase in referrals as well as a decrease in failed (canceled/ no show) appointments—

we believe that this is the result of a number of factors including an increased awareness of mental 

health within the community.  Additionally, we believe that clinic efforts such as efforts to offer 

evidence-based therapies, school-based therapy services, and nursing visits have resulted in enhanced 

quality of care and better client retention.  Given that there are few private sector providers in close 

geographic proximity, the clinic often faces lengthy waitlists for both intakes and ongoing 

appointments.  Seasonal factors have historically played a role as well with winter-months seeing a 

higher cancellation rate than usual due to weather/ travel conditions.  This month’s data also reflect 

the impact of having one full-time therapist out of the office on an extended medical leave. 

Crisis Services- Crisis services are available 24/7 including weekends/ holidays for psychiatric and 

substance use disorder emergencies.   In 2019, our crisis call received an average of 26 new calls per 

month (this is not including contacts by ongoing clients seeking after-hours support).  This month, the 

line received 25 calls.  Although call volume remains relatively consistent, our rate of hospitalization has 

gradually decreased over the past 3-5 years.  Crisis calls do tend to display seasonal influxes that remain 

relatively consistent year-to-year.   
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Wrap-Around Services- Behavioral Health Unit provides three tiers of wrap-around services, allowing us 

to match individuals with a program that meets the level of need based on their unique situation.   

1. Targeted Case Management (TCM)—  Less intensive case management for clients with lower 

level of need or used as a step-down support out of more intensive program.  This program 

expanded to include adult clients in summer 2018.  It presently serves 6 individuals. 

2. Comprehensive Community Support Program (CCS)—Recovery-focused support for clients who 

may benefit from an intensive level of services for a shorter period of time.  This program serves 

individuals across the lifespan and presently serves 47 individuals.  The program has grown 

drastically since 2016, and tends to hover around 30-35 individuals at any one time.  The 

program has recently explored options to enhance services to those with substance use-

related needs. 

3. Community Support Program (CSP)- Intensive community-based support for individuals with 

chronic mental illness.  This support is intended to be long-term and to support clients to 

maintain psychiatric stability in the community and to reduce repeat hospitalizations.  This 

program presently serves 10 adults. 

Treatment Court- Treatment Court is an evidence-based alternative-to-incarceration program that 

combines high levels of accountability and community-based supervision with intensive substance use 

treatment.  The program accepted its first participant in November 2017 and is designed to take 14-18 

months to complete.  In January 2020, the program has 7 active participants.  The program anticipates 

a participant graduation (participant M.J.) to be held in the courthouse on 2/21/2020 at 9:00am.  

Members of the board and interested members of the public are welcome to attend.  Further 

information to be distributed by Treatment Court Coordinator. 

Children’s Long Term Support Waiver (CLTS)—Medicaid waiver program provides funding for families of 

children with long-term disabilities (developmental, physical, and/or severe emotional disturbance) to 

access services such as respite care and service coordination which are otherwise not covered by 

Medicaid insurance.  In 2018, Wisconsin announced the dissolution of the waitlist which required 

Green Lake County to increase program capacity from 8 children to 16 and to continue to expand as 

new referrals come in.  Since 2018, the program has grown from 8 participants and currently serves 26 

youth and continues to accept new referrals.  Two additional staff have begun cross-training in CLTS 

services in order to meet the demand for this service. 

Residential Clients- In January 2020, 1 Behavioral Health clients remains placed in Community-based 

residential facility (CBRF) level-of-care placement.  Additionally, one youth remained in the Northern 

Center, a short-term residential rehabilitation (serving as a step-down from Winnebago Mental Health 

Institute).  This youth was temporarily discharged and then returned to the facility with a new discharge 

date in mid-February.  One youth has been inpatient at WMHI since 10/15/19.  This youth continues to 

have a case management team actively involved to support discharge planning.  Two treatment court 

participants are presently receiving short-term residential care supported by the treatment court grant. 

 

 



Fox River Industries Monthly Census 
February, 2020 
 
** UNFUNDED  Full Time – 1                       Part Time- 1 
 
Day Service:                       Full Time-   5                       Part Time-    4  
 
Prevocational                                    Full Time- with Day Service-  29 
 
                                                                Full time- without Day Service-  3 
 
                                                                Part Time-with Day Service-  6 
 
                                                                Part Time-without Day Service-  4 
                                                                 
 
 
Changes since January  

 Part time prevoc- out on medical leave heart 

 Part time prevoc/day service out on medical leave (long term) 

 Day service consumer increased from 2 days to 3 & ratio from 1:4 to 1:1 

 Full time prevoc/day service consumer on medical leave with knee returned 

 Rcvd 3 full time prevoc referrals for Care Wisconsin at the end of January. 

 Rcvd 1 prevoc referral for a non-funded consumer working with the county 
 
 



JANUARY 2020 FOX RIVER INDUSTRIES

SUPPORTED EMPLOYMENT

DVR New Jobs Job Coaching Job Search # Employers Job & TWE Skill HighSch Job Ppl on 

Reports Jobs Retained Services & Prep served Task 90 Day Instruction students Shadows Wait

Submitted Created (#Consumers) Analysis Work During TWE serviced List

Exp Dev

JANUARY 17 0 31 16 6 27 0 2 1 4 2 7



GREEN LAKE COUNTY 
DEPARTMENT OF HEALTH & HUMAN SERVICES 

 
HEALTH & HUMAN SERVICES 

 

FOX RIVER INDUSTRIES 
571 County Road A 222 Leffert St. 

Green Lake WI 54941 PO Box 69 

VOICE: 920-294-4070 Berlin WI 54923-0069 

FAX: 920-294-4139 VOICE: 920-361-3484 

Email: glcdhhs@co.green-lake.wi.us FAX: 920-361-1195 

 Email: fri@co.green-lake.wi.us 

 

January 2020 Monthly, Report to the Health & Human Services Board 

 

 

 Communicable Diseases—we continue to monitor pertussis/whooping cough in our county. We had one new 

case in January, but there were many individuals who were tested due to persistent coughs.  We have also had to 

investigate 3 cases of chlamydia, 2 cases of E. Coli, 1 case of Streptococcus Pneumonia, two cases of Hepatitis C, 

5 cases of hospitalized influenza cases, including one death, one case of gonorrhea, and one case of 

Salmonellosis. Rachel also is a member of the Infection Control Committee at Theda Care Berlin and attended 

that meeting in January to share community concerns.  

 Water Issues—I was informed that the City of Berlin shut off their water fluoridation pumps on December 23rd. 

The Water Commission who is the oversight committee and the mayor were not informed. It is of concern as it 

helps to reduce cavities in children and improves overall oral health in the community. I attended the Water 

Commission meeting along with some state dental experts and the committee decided to table the issue until they 

get more information. I received several calls from upset community members and have encouraged them to 

speak to their Water Commission members. The Water Task Force, who is coordinating testing for the nitrate 

grant plans to distribute kits on March 2nd. It is a very ambitious group who is very interesting in improving water 

quality in our county.    

 Preparedness—the biggest issues are influenza and Novel Coronavirus.  We are monitoring these situations 

closely and keeping our healthcare partners up to date on any new developments.   Rachel, Julia and Allison 

attended the annual Public Health Preparedness conference in Stevens Point.  

 Community Contacts—staff made contact with 630 individuals in November. This included immunizations, 

WIC visits, and a variety of community education sessions on topics such as car seat installation, health and 

nutrition, brain health and more. 

 Suicide Prevention—as part of our Prevention and Maternal Child Health Grant objectives, we are working on a 

suicide prevention education program being led by Rachel Prellwitz. Rachel has completed training to be a QPR 

trainer. QPR stands for Question, Persuade and Refer. This curriculum can be shared with teachers, students, 

faith-based groups or any community leader. It educates people on how to question friends or family members 

who may be depressed or contemplating suicide. It is an evidence-based program that I feel will be very helpful in 

reducing suicides in our county.  

 DAAT—The Health Unit staff worked with the Sheriff’s Department as they completed their Defense and Arrest 

Tactic (DAAT) training. We monitor blood pressure, do some health education and do TB screenings. This year 

we shared a self-monitoring blood pressure cuff with that department so they can keep it in their patrol room and 

test their blood pressures whenever they like.  

 Tobacco Education—Julia McCarroll is working with the school liaison officer in Berlin and teaching a program 

called, “Catch My Breath”. It is a program helps to discourage kids from using any type of smoking product 

including E-cigarettes. The usage is increasing in teens.   

 

 

Respectfully Submitted, 

Kathryn S. Munsey, RN 

Green Lake County Health Officer 



Environmental Health 
Green Lake County  

January 2020 
 
 

Animal Bites/Exposures: Investigations – 3 (2 dog/human, 1 raccoon/human) 
  Reported Animal Bites/Scratches – 3 
  Animal Quarantines for Animal v. Human Exposures – 1 
  Animal Quarantines for Animal v. Animal Exposures – 0 
  Quarantine Violations and Enforcement Actions Taken – 0  
  Animals Exhibiting Positive Signs of Rabies During Quarantine – 0 
  Animals Exhibiting Negative Signs of Rabies During Quarantine – 1

 Enforcement Taken for Violations of Vaccination Requirements - 0 
 Animals Sacrificed for Exhibiting Symptoms of Rabies or Being Rabies 

Suspects- 2 (1 dog, 1 raccoon. Both negative) 
 
Well Water: 5 test kits distributed. 
 
Lead:   A courtesy lead visit was conducted on 01.13.2020.  This visit was done in 

response to a child having an elevated blood lead level; however, the level 
was not elevated enough to begin an investigation.  K. Schneider, PHN, 
provided educational material on lead poisoning and I utilized test swabs to 
check for areas of the home that may contain lead dust and paint.  A follow-
up letter was sent to the family on 01.14.2020.  K. Schneider will continue to 
monitor the lead levels of the child. 

 
Sewage:  None. 
 
Solid Waste: None. 
 
Radon: 72 kits distributed 
 
 January was Radon Action Month.  Informative grocery bag stuffers with a 

reduced-cost kit coupon were distributed at Crossroad’s Market in Green 
Lake and Piggly Wiggly in Princeton.  An informative email was sent to all 
county employees at the beginning of the month providing information on 
radon testing and urging county residents to pick up a reduced-cost test kit 
from the Health Department.  Social media was used to bring awareness to 
the importance of radon testing and radio ads were announced on local radio 
stations. 

 
Housing: Received a complaint regarding a property in Marquette on 01.13.2020.  

Upon investigating the complaint, it was discovered that Land Use and 
Zoning is already working on cleanup with the property owner.  Land Use and 
Zoning will reach out to me if they feel I can assist in the case. 

 
 Land Use & Zoning received a complaint regarding an uninhabitable trailer 

and shed in Markesan and asked if I would conduct a joint inspection with 
them.  K.Kamke (Zoning), S.Leahy (building inspector), and I will be 
conducting an inspection of the property within the next month. 

 



 Received a referral from the Markesan Police Department regarding the 
conditions of a home in Markesan.  On 01.24.2020 an investigation of the 
home was conducted, a placard was affixed to the house, and abatement 
orders were issued.  Ongoing.    

  
Vector: None. 
 
Asbestos: None. 
  
Food/Water Illness: None. 
   
Abandoned Bldgs: None. 

 
Other: None. 

  
Agent:                12 inspections completed. 
 

 A Cease and Desist Order was issued to a Berlin business on 01.07.2020.  
This order was required as the business was selling food without a license.  I 

am currently working with the business owner to get the facility licensed.   
 
 A Cease and Desist order was issued to a Princeton resident on 01.07.2020.  

The order was required as the resident has been selling meat from their farm 
without a license.   

 
 Participated in the Waushara County 140 Review Meeting on 01.06.2020. 

 
 Participated in the Green Lake County Health Equity Assessment on 

01.07.2020. 

 
 Completed XRF gun training through Wisconsin Department of Health 

Services on 01.10.2020.  This training is required to be certified as a Lead 
Risk Assessor.   

 

 The monthly EH meeting was held on 01.15.2020. 
 

 Completed DATCP Advanced HACCP training on 01.16.2020-01.17.2020. 
 
 Attended the Health Emergency Preparedness Conference in Stevens Point on 

01.22.2020-01.23.2020. 
 

 Conducted a lead clearance inspection in Clintonville on 01.31.2020. 
 
 A letter explaining the difference between service animals and emotional 

support animals was delivered to Green Lake County retail food 
establishments this month.  This letter comes in response to a complaint 

regarding a retail food establishment allowing emotional support animals into 
their stores. 

 




